
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
‘Capturing the imagination of young minds’ 

 

Wellbeing, Safeguarding and SEND Newsletter - June 2025   

 
Useful links 
Keeping Children Safe in Education  
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6650a1967b792ffff71a83e8/Keeping_children_safe_i
n_education_2024.pdf 
Poppleton Ousebank Primary School  
https://pop.hslt.academy/ 
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Welcome  
Welcome to our June newsletter - I can’t believe we are in the final half term - there is lots to look 
forward to over the next few weeks. Let’s hope the sunshine comes back to make us all smile! 
 
Mrs Vicky Mitchinson 
Vice Principal   
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
Pastoral and Well being/Attendance/Pupil Premium/Behaviour Lead 

 
 

SEND - Please see some useful links below  
https://www.yorksend.org/ 
https://www.york.gov.uk/SpecialEducationalNeeds 
https://www.yorksendiass.org.uk/ 
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Pride month - June 2025 
https://www.awarenessdays.com/awareness-days-calendar/pride-month-2025 

Pride Month is a month-long celebration that recognizes the LGBTQ+ community and their 

contributions to society. It is a time to acknowledge the challenges faced by this community and to 

stand in solidarity with their fight for equality, acceptance, and human rights. Pride Month is a joyful 

and colorful display of love, unity, and resilience, with events and activities that promote inclusivity, 

educate the public, and celebrate the diversity of sexual orientations and gender identities. 

 

 

 

 
 

Volunteers week   https://volunteersweek.org/ 
 
Volunteers’ Week is an annual UK-wide campaign held from the first Monday in June to celebrate 

and recognise the contributions of volunteers. 

Launched in 1984, this initiative has been running for over 40 years, providing organisations and 

communities a platform to thank current and past volunteers for their invaluable efforts. 

The campaign highlights the diversity and unity of volunteer work across the UK. In its 40th year, the 

campaign underwent a rebrand, introducing a vibrant identity to inspire continued engagement. 

Volunteers’ Week fosters connections between national 

organisations and grassroots groups, celebrating the 

spirit of volunteering that enriches communities each 

year. 

This year’s celebration runs from Monday 2nd – Sunday 

8th June 

 

https://www.awarenessdays.com/awareness-days-calendar/pride-month-2025/#:~:text=Pride%20Month%20is%20traditionally%20celebrated,June%201st%20to%20June%2030th
https://volunteersweek.org/


 
 
 

Well being parent drop in sessions - POPSOC building     
 
In the Summer Term these drop in sessions will take place  
on -   
 
Tuesday 24th June - 9am - Supporting your child with 
transitions  
 

 
 
 

Action for Happiness Calendar - Joyful June  

 

 

 

 



 
 

Online Safety - Smartphone free school  

Save the date! Staying safe online - Tuesday 3rd June 6:30pm - In order to support parents 
navigating this ever changing world of technology we have organised a special event to support 
parents in keeping their children safe online. We will have a number of guest speakers who will be 
able to give parents a current picture of the online risks children are facing. 
There are a number of fabulous experts in the field including 

● Professor Lisa Henderson, Head of Psychology, University of York 
● Dr Emma Sullivan, University of York 
● Researchers on Channel 4's SWIPED.  
● Anna Sarjantson from Screen Safe 
● Peter Roderick - Director of Public Health 

Due to the content that will be shared during the evening it is not appropriate for children 
to attend this event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Who to contact if you need support or are worried about a child or family   
 

If there are significant and immediate concerns about the safety of a child, you 
should contact the police on 999.  
If you believe the situation is urgent but does not require the police, please call 01904 551900 to contact York 
MASH to discuss your concerns. Should you need to call outside office hours, at weekends and on public holidays 
contact the emergency duty team telephone: 0300 131 2 131.  https://www.saferchildrenyork.org.uk/ 

 
 NSPCC - Helpline - 0808 800 5000     www.nspcc.org.uk 
 
 
 

  24-hour National Domestic Abuse Helpline - 0808 2000 247 
 

 
 
 
 01823 334244   Helping Men escape domestic abuse  
 
 

 
 
The Raise York website is designed to support parents, carers, children, young 
people and anyone who works with children, young people and families. If 
you're not sure where to find information or answers to your questions contact 

York Family Information Service on telephone: 01904 554444; text telephone: 07786202241 or email: 
fis@york.gov.uk and an Information Officer will try and help you.  https://www.raiseyork.co.uk/ 
 

 
 
York Inspirational Kids is a support group for families of children and young people who 
have a disability and/or additional need and live in the York area. 
Visit their website to find out more www.yiks.co.uk 
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